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Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  
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A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO FREQUENTLY 

CHECK FLEXIBUZZ BECAUSE MANY SPECIFIC 

EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS RESOURCE INSTEAD 

OF THE NEWSLETTER. ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED 

TO JOIN NEW BOXES FOR 2019. BOXES FROM 

LAST YEAR HAVE NOW BEEN ARCHIVED. 

 

 

 CAN ANY OUTSTANDING PAYMENTS FOR 2018 

EXCURSIONS/CAMPS/FEES BE PAID FOR ASAP 

PLEASE. 

 

 Absence forms can be submitted on 
Flexibuzz. 

 
Junior School Council will be formed this week. 

We hope to announce our office bearers in the 

next full edition of the newsletter. 

 

Parents’ Club will be held next Monday 18th 

February at the beginning of the day – 9am. 

 

ALL VISITORS MUST SIGN IN AND OUT 

AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE IN LINE WITH 

OUR CHILD SAFE PROCESSES. 
 

An Information & Meet and Greet Evening 

will be held on Tuesday 12th February. A 

BBQ will be available from 5.30pm. Teacher 

Information Sessions will begin at 6pm (2/3), 

6.30pm (5/6), 7.00pm (F/1) and 7.30pm (3/4) 
 
 
 
 

 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 0090 7788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 1 NO. 3    11th February 2019 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone  
We have had a fantastic beginning to the school year. All students 
have settled into normal class activities extremely well and are getting 
accustomed to new teachers for 2019. It has been wonderful to see 
many parent helpers come into the school so far to help with morning 
reading – and we would welcome any parents or special friends to 
our school. A reminder that our Child Safe Code of Conduct will need 
to be signed for any volunteers who are actively involved in this. We 
are currently updating our register for all members of the school 
community.  
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you need any help with the 
Parent Portal or Flexibuzz as it would be great to get all families 
connected to both of these. I will be available all night at the 
Information Night if anyone needs some help – these can be a little 
tricky at times. All staff are looking forward to the Information Night 
planned for tomorrow night and if you can attend, you will find the 
brief 30 minute sessions informative. Staff will send home information 
for parents who are unable to attend also – we all have busy lives and 
I am sure some families will have other commitments on the night. 
Last week, we had our ten Grade 6 students make wonderful 
speeches to the whole school community. I was extremely proud of 
these kids and I know that they will all lead our school well for the 
2019 school year. All of these students will have major leadership 
roles at our school this year. Izzy Guthrie, Tom Haberfield, Jade Klein 
and Jake Buckland were elected by their peers as our school captains 
and vice captains and we look forward to forming our JSC team this 
week and announcing this in the next week or two. 
In this edition of the newsletter, there is some important information 
about some extra curricula programs – Aquamoves Day and Brave 
Hearts. Please read these items carefully and don’t hesitate to 
contact the school if any clarification is needed.  
Finally, a reminder about the Information Night on Tuesday. This is 
an important aspect of the link between home and school and we 
hope many families can make these sessions and hear about specific 
information in regard to how individual classrooms will operate. 
Karen will be at the school all week to attend to any matters that arise. 
I look forward to catching up with parents at the Information 
Night on Tuesday and School Council on Wednesday night.   

 
David Brodie (Principal) 

 
“Perseverance is the hard work you do after you get tired of doing 

the hard work you already did”. 
Newt Gingrich  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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SHEPPARTON EDUCATION PLAN 

UPDATE FOR SCHOOL COMMUNITIES – EXECUTIVE 

PRINCIPAL SHEPPARTON 

 
Further to previous articles in school newsletters regarding the Shepparton Education 

Plan, I am pleased to announce the appointment of Mrs Genevieve Simson to the 

Executive Principal position for the new secondary school for Greater Shepparton. 

The Shepparton Education Plan and the development of a revitalised secondary school 

model, which will improve learning opportunities and educational outcomes for 

students, has been the outcome of collaborative work across schools and consultation 

with the community. 

The recruitment process for this position attracted high calibre applications from across 

Australia. 

Genevieve has an impressive track record of leadership in secondary school settings 

and has twenty years experience in successfully leading complex change projects. 

Genevieve’s most recent principal position has been at Victoria University Secondary 

College which was formed following the merger of three secondary colleges in 

Melbourne, and where she has been the inaugural principal since 2010.   

Genevieve commenced in this exciting role as of 30 January 2019 and plans to spend 

time within each of the secondary schools in coming weeks. There is much to be done, 

and we look forward to seeing this important work progress during the year. 

 

Cord Sadler 
Area Executive Director  
Goulburn  
North East Victoria region 
Department of Education & Training  
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Photos of the Week – School Leadership for 2019 
 

 

   
 

JAKE BUCKLAND – ABSENT 
family photo (next full edition of the newsletter) 
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Our Junior School Council will be formed this week – more information will be in the 

next full edition of the newsletter 
 
 
No bikes are to be ridden around the school buildings to skid on concrete areas 
during school hours or while there are after hours school activities. Bikes may only 
be ridden on the court area once all staff have left the school 
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Photos of the Week – Mud Kitchen (Sandpit) 
A huge thank you to Matthew Seamons (Bethany) for helping put up the mud kitchen a couple 
of weeks ago. Your support is appreciated and the kids love this new addition to the sandpit. 

 

  
 

Photos of the Week – Science at Shep HS (Grade 5/6) 

  

  

. 
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It's Not Cyberbullying, But ... 

 
From griefing to ghosting, online aggression can take many forms. The following article will 
inform you about all the various forms of online behaviour that don’t necessarily fit the definition 
of cyberbullying, but can definitely cause some hurt amongst our young people. 
 https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/its-not-cyberbullying-but 
 

 

The approved Master Plan for the Greater Shepparton college has been uploaded 

onto the VSBA website (link below). 

https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/Shep

partonEducationPlan.aspx 
 

 

 
 
 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/its-not-cyberbullying-but
https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/SheppartonEducationPlan.aspx
https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/SheppartonEducationPlan.aspx
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Grade Expert – Parent Portal  
 
The GradeXpert Parent Portal is used by your child’s school to send you important information about your child, such as 
school reports, details of incidents at the school involving your child, individual learning plans and requests for 
explanations of unexplained absences.  
This information is never removed from the Parent Portal, so you can easily view this information from previous semesters 
and years.  
Whenever your child’s school uploads any items to your Parent Portal account, you will be notified by email.  
Each parent has their own unique login, and your email address that you have previously provided to the school is 
required to log in.  
You can access the Parent Portal in any web browser, on any device, including a desktop or laptop computer, tablet or 
smartphone (example screenshots below).  
Contact the school if you need any assistance with this – all families hopefully have received an email in regard 
to accessing this resource. It is important that the email you use at home is the same one that we have recorded 
on Grade Expert – please check this. 
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There is a Late Arrivals/Early Departures book at the office, which needs to 
be signed for late arriving or early departing students. This needs to be 
signed by parents (or whoever is dropping off or picking up your child). 

There is also a Visitor’s Book to be signed by all visitors to the school (this 
includes parents who stay for reading/Parents’ Club activities, etc). This 

will aid our emergency management of the school. 
 
 

Supervision – before and after school hours 
 
Parents are reminded that grounds supervision does not begin until 8.30am so 
please do not send students early to school for the sake of it or to play. This is 
documented in our staff supervision policy. We know there are a handful of 
families that do make early drop offs (contact the school if this is needed), but 
these students will not be allowed outside until 8.30am or until supervision 
begins. Before 8.30am - these students will remain in the BER room instead of 
roaming around the school grounds unsupervised. Please reinforce this at home and 
only have children arrive early to school if needed (ie: early work commitments). We 
begin whole school reading at 8.45am and encourage all students to participate in 
this program. The whole school reading program concludes at 9am and we welcome 
any helpers for this. 
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Music Lessons for 2019  
Cliff Doornkamp will be available to teach guitar and keyboard 
lessons again in 2019. Cost is $18 for a 20 minute lesson. Cliff 
can be contacted for more information on 0474 769 963 

 

Please notify the school if your child would like guitar or keyboard lessons in 
2019 as soon as possible so that final arrangements can be made with Cliff.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
MUSIC LESSONS 2019  
I would like my child/ren ___________________ to participate in 
guitar/keyboard lessons for 2019. I understand that the cost is $18 for 20 
minutes and is payable at the time of the lesson.  
 
Parent _________________ Signature _________________  
Phone _________________  
 
 
 

OSH Care for 2019 – 5 days  
This service has continued to build over the last 5 years. Staff from Tallygaroopna PS 
implemented this service from 2015 -2017 and last year we were able to extend this service to 
5 days a week while employing a full time OSH Care Coordinator.  
 
In 2019, we will continue to provide for families and their children. OSH Care will again be 
available for 5 days a week (excluding term holidays, public holidays and curriculum days). We 
are pleased to announce that Toni-Marie Arnold has agreed to stay on as our OSH Care 
coordinator for a further 12 months and we look forward to Toni-Marie continuing to make a 
valuable contribution to our school and continuing to develop this service for our families from 
3.25pm to 6pm. A reminder to all families that a new enrolment form for 2019 must be filled 
in for any children utilising this service. This form is available at our school office and 
also on our school website. Please support this service, so that it can be financially viable 
for the school into the future – we aim to have 25 students enrolled for the week.  
 
Fees for 2019 are:  
Casual Booking - $22  Permanent Booking - $20   Pick up before 4.30pm - $12  
 
 

ALL CANCELLATIONS MUST BE MADE BY MIDDAY OF THE DAY OF SERVICE. ALL 
FAMILIES WILL HAVE TO PAY NORMAL FEES IF THEY FORGET TO CONTACT THE 

SCHOOL. THIS WILL CONTINUE TO BE A BIG CHANGE FOR FAMILIES BUT IS 
ESSENTIAL TO MAKING OUR STAFFING AND ENROLMENT PROCESS FAIR AND 

REASONABLE IN LINE WITH COMPLIANCE FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT. 
LAST WEEK WE HAD 13 STUDENT IN OSH CARE – WE ARE AIMING FOR 25 IF 
POSSIBLE TO MAKE THIS SERVICE FINANCIALLY VIABLE FOR THE FUTURE. 

 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/enrolment_form_2019.pdf
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 2  
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 

Foundation / Grade 1-Mrs H’s Super Students 
Pippa & Diesel 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations Pippa! You have received this 
award for the kind and caring way you have 
entered school life here at Tally Primary. Thank you 
for being so thoughtful and helpful. 
 
Diesel receives this award for the outstanding way 
he has started Grade 1 here. He has been such a 
great role model for the Foundation students. Great 
work Diesel! 

 

Grade 2/3 
Benjamin 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Benjamin received this award for your super start to 
the school year! Thank you and well done on 
setting a great example to your peers. Keep up the 
brilliant work :) 
 

 

 

Grade 3/4 - Miss Love’s Loyal Labradors 
Imogen 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Imogen received Student of the Week for her 
excellent classroom attitude and the consistently 
strong work ethic she shows. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Heather 

 
 
 

 

 

Heather received this award for her effort, 
enthusiasm and positivity in the classroom. Well 
done on such a great start to Grade 5, Heather! 

 

 

 

SPORT AWARDS 
 

              Ayla                                 Diesel  
 

  
 

 

 

Ayla - For being so persistent having a go. 

 

 

Diesel - For trying his best in Phys. Ed. lessons 
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1. Aquamoves Day 
This is scheduled for Tuesday 26th February. The Aquamoves activities will be free play in the Olympic pool, wading pool 
and splash park – strict supervision for Junior students. We hope that the Rapid River, Tarzan rope and slide will be in 
operation from 11:00am to 1:00pm. All parents are encouraged to apply sun cream before arriving at school, but 
this will be applied and re-applied at Aquamoves by staff. Some parental assistance with this would be 
appreciated because this is very time consuming. We will leave school by bus at 9.45am at the latest and assemble 
at Aquamoves at 10am for an introduction to the day and provide further information to students and teachers as to how 
the day will unfold. The day will finish up at around 2:00 -2:30pm. Permission forms will go home soon and cost will be 
advertised shortly. Permission forms will need to be returned ASAP.  
 

No students are to buy things from the canteen 
and parents are discouraged from buying things 

for their children from the canteen. 

 
2. Bravehearts 
Students in Grades F-3 will be participating in a Bravehearts Personal Safety Show on Tuesday 12th February at 2.30pm 
in the Multipurpose Room. The purpose of 'Ditto's Keep Safe Adventure Show' is to teach children protective behaviours 
in a non-confrontational, fun and engaging fashion. Bravehearts' Education teams deliver the show's messages into 
schools, day care centres, shopping centres, sporting clubs and other facilities (relating to the care of children) to provide 
students, parents, teachers, carers and the general community with specialised child sexual assault awareness and 
education.  
'Ditto's Keep Safe Adventure' Education Program aims to continue communicating essential personal safety messages 
and works tirelessly to reach children across Australia. Since reaching the 200,000 safer kids milestone in March 2012, 
the amount of children that have seen Ditto continues to grow.  
The show's main contents address:  
* Yes and No Feelings    * Warning Signs   * Scared and Yucky Feelings  
* Private Parts and Privacy   * It's OK to say NO if you don't feel safe  
* What to do if you feel unsafe or unsure  
 

No permission forms will be sent home for this show – please 
contact the office if you would prefer your children to not 

participate in this performance. 

 
 
3. Borrowing Agreement  - MARC Van (Library) 
At the last School Council meeting, we endorsed a borrowing agreement for 2019 and beyond. This relates to the prompt 
payment of lost or damaged resources by the required date, or a borrowing suspension will take place. As a result, all 
families are asked to sign a borrowing agreement before the first Library session – Wednesday 13th February.  
 

The MARC service to rural schools in our area provides a valued and important service to children in small schools. The 
service provides access to a wider range of learning resources than would otherwise be the case to both teachers and 
students and overcomes some of the disadvantages of size and rural isolation. Teaching sessions focus upon literature, 
information skills and technologies with access to a large school library. 
 
Participating schools pay a per capita levy to the MARC Service for the purchase and maintenance of stock. The 
Committee of Management of the Congupna based MARC Van requires that individual schools take responsibility for the 
cost of books and materials that are lost or damaged. This cost will be passed on to the families of students who have lost 
or damaged books. 
  $25.00        Hardcover.       
  $12.50        Softcover.      
  Teaching materials at cost value. 
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4. Student Information - URGENT  
A number of forms have gone home to all families to be filled out, signed and returned. These forms are essential for the 
general operation of the school and it would be appreciated if these are returned by this Friday. A summary of the forms 
is below:  

 Parent Payment Charges – F/1, 2/3, 3/4, 5/6 – fill out and return  

 Child Safe Code of Conduct (renewed annually)– Please sign if assisting with any school activities this year – 
reading, breakfast club, munch n crunch, fundraising…etc  

 Green Confidential Student Information Details & Consent Form – fill out and return  

 Asthma Action Plans for relevant families – please collect one at the Office if applicable 

 Chaplaincy Consent Form 

 MARC Van Borrowing Agreement 

 
5. Information Evening  
An Information and Meet the Teachers evening will be held at school this Tuesday, 12th February from 6pm - 8pm (a BBQ 
will be available from 5.30pm – sausages in bread; no cost). Teacher information sessions will begin at 6pm (2/3), 6.30pm 
(5/6), 7.00pm (F/1) and 7.30pm (3/4). We are expecting each session to go for approximately 30 minutes and class 
information will be sent home with families. All families are encouraged to come along to this night. We are making available 
four separate times so that there are no clashes with different grades. To assist with catering please contact the school by 
phone. 
 

6. Chaplaincy Consent  
Tallygaroopna PS is very fortunate to be able to implement the National School Chaplain Program again in 2019. We have 
been involved in this program for the last 4 years and the aim of the NSCP is to support the emotional wellbeing of students 
by providing pastoral care services and strategies that support the emotional wellbeing of the broader school community. 
Chaplains support the emotional wellbeing of students by providing pastoral care services and strategies that support the 
emotional wellbeing of the broader school community. They work closely with wellbeing and allied health staff in schools 
to support students and their educational outcomes, staff, families and the wider school community.  

Specific information is available on our school website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/196/Chaplain-Program 

7. Conveyance  
The Conveyance Allowance Program (CAP) is a form of financial assistance to help families in rural and regional Victoria 
with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate school or campus.  
 
Depending on how a student travels to school, an eligible student may be granted a conveyance allowance based on:  

 the least expensive public transport fares and/or  

 a distance based allowance when travel is by private car or private bus.  

 
Parents applying for the allowance are required to complete an application form – contact Karen if needed. 
 
8. Late Pick Up – OSH Care  
No child is to remain in the program after 6:00pm. If parents suspect that they will be late, they must contact one of the 
approved, alternate people nominated on their child’s enrolment form and have them collect their child before 6:00pm.  
 
A penalty fee of $5 per 10 minutes per child will apply if children are not collected by 6:00pm.  
 
When a child is left in the program after 6:00pm, the Coordinator shall take the following action:  

 ring parents/guardians  

 ring emergency contacts  
 
If no contact can be made to either of the above, then a member of the OSHC Committee shall be notified to attend the 
OSHC Program. If contact cannot be made to parents/guardians or emergency contacts after 1 hour of closure, police 
shall be called. A notice shall be left on the door of the Program notifying where the child has been taken and/or who the 
parent needs to contact. 
 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/196/Chaplain-Program
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9. Student Headphones  
Please ensure that if you are supplying your child’s headphones at school this year that they are labelled and sent to 
school this week. 
 
10. Parents’ Club Meeting  
The next Parents’ Club meeting will be held on Monday 18th February at the beginning of the day. All are welcome and we 
look forward to seeing some new families help out with this great school community group. We are also looking for new 
and exciting ideas. 
 
11. Flexibuzz Communication  
To aid communication between our school and the home we will continue to use an application, which is available on 
computers and mobile devices called Flexibuzz. This is a school app and business program designed for newsletters, 
calendar events and marketing information. The school app includes an instant message service to alert when new 
information is available while the business program will notify customers of new releases and events. It would be 
appreciated if all families could download this ASAP so that immediate alerts go directly to everyone.  
 

A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO JOIN THE  
NEW CLASS BOXES FOR 2019  

– WHOLE SCHOOL, F/1, 2/3, 3/4 & 5/6 
ALSO ALL FAMILIES WHO UTILISE THE SCHOOL BUS ARE 

MANDATED TO JOIN THE BUS 
– EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT BOX. 
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12. Foundation Student Information  
Throughout February and early March, children in Foundation WILL NOT attend school on Wednesdays. They will remain 
at home on 13th, 20th, 27th of February and 6th March. There may be some Wednesdays where Mrs Haberfield may 
require your child to attend a certain time for specific testing, but she will inform parents of this if there is a need.  
The first full week for Foundation students will begin on Tuesday 12th March – extra days can be negotiated if needed. 
 
13. School Council 
Meeting dates for 2019 are summarised below and are open to change if needed. These are held in weeks 3 and 9 of 
each term. We are mandated to have 8 meetings a year. I would like to thank all members of School Council for 2018. A 
couple of positions are available for 2019 – contact the school if interested please. 
 

Term 1 Week 3: Wednesday 13th February Week 9: Wednesday 27th March - AGM 

Term 2 Week 3: Wednesday 8th May Week 9: Wednesday 19th June 

Term 3 Week 3: Wednesday 31st July Week 9: Wednesday 11th September 

Term 4 Week 3: Wednesday 23rd October Week 9: Wednesday 4th December 

 
14. School Fees 
These have been approved at School Council and are summarised below – some minor changes have taken place for 
2019, with the exception of the Grade 5/6 fees which include the Science Program bus costs which will be implemented 
at Shepparton High School during term 1 (please note the change in the grade 5/6 fee from what was previously advised).  
With the new Education Department Guidelines specific items need to be itemised hence some minor differences between 
fees for different year levels. These fees do not include excursions (except for the grade 5/6 Science Program at 
Shepparton High), swimming, camps or bus fees (for applicable families). Excursions are estimated to be $50 to $70 for 
Foundation to Grade 4 and $60 to $100 for Grade 5/6. 
 

Foundation 
$182 

 

Grade 1  
$153 

 

Grade 2 / 3 / 4 
$155 

 

Grade 5 / 6 
$178 

 

 
Second-hand Uniforms 

If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you 

please send them along to school. 
 

STUDENTS ARE ABLE TO ACCESS SUNCREAM 
ON A REGULAR BASIS IF NEEDED. 

THIS SITS IN THE CUPBOARDS NEAR THE SINK IN THE PROJECT 
ROOM. 

 

ONCE A WEEK, WE WILL BE SOUNDING OUR 2 ALARMS TO ALLOW 

STUDENTS TO BECOME AWARE OF THESE IF THE NEED ARISES IN 

THE CASE OF AN EMERGENCY. 

 

 
Asthma  
School Asthma Action Plan forms are available at the Office for families with students with asthma. Could 

these forms be completed and signed by your child’s doctor as soon as possible and returned to school. 

This is to ensure that the school has the student’s most recent Action Plan on file. 
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Confidential Student Information  
A green Confidential Student Information form has been sent home. This 

form acts as a quick reference for the staff on excursions and ensures that 

the school has up-to-date information and signatures for a variety of issues 

and programs. Could this form please be filled out (please ensure both sides 

have been completed) and returned to the school office as soon as possible. 

 
It would be appreciated if all volunteers in the school 

sign the Child Safe Code of Conduct annually. 
 

CHILD SAFETY STANDARDS - REMINDER 
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CAR PARK SAFETY  
A reminder to all families about using the car park safely at 
the start and end of the school day. Schools are busy places 
and if we all follow these guidelines we will have no major 
incidents. The main points from the School Car Parking 
Policy are:  
 
1. Parents may drop off children at the walking path in 
the car park every morning.  
 
2. At the end of the day, children are only to enter the 
car park once they have been collected by their parents. 
Children will assemble in the senior playground area 
and be monitored by staff. 
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Uniform Policy – Tallygaroopna PS 

 

 

 

 

Rationale: 

 A uniform dress code reinforces in students a pride in their own appearance, instils recognition of 

themselves as an integral part of the school community, and assists in developing pride in 

representing their school.  Issues of equality, health and safety, and expense are also factors that 

contribute to the establishment of the Dress Code. 

 

 

Aims: 

 To promote equality amongst all students. 

 To further develop a sense of pride in, and identification with our school. 

 To provide durable clothing that is cost effective and practical for our school environment. 

 To maintain and enhance the positive image of the school in the community. 

 

 

Implementation: 

 After consultation with the school community and the Student Representative Council, School 

Council has developed a Dress Code that we believe provides choice for the students, allows for 

students to safely engage in the many varied school activities, and caters for the financial 

constraints of families. 

 The Dress Code applies during school hours, while travelling to and from school, and when 

students are on school excursions. Change to this is subject to the Principals discretion. 

 Summer and Winter uniforms, as well as a sports uniform will be prescribed, and are required to 

be worn. 

 Stud earrings and sleepers worn in the ears, plus watches are the only acceptable jewellery. 

 Extreme hair colors and/or extreme hairstyles are not permitted. 

 Enclosed shoes must be worn at school. 

 Other than clear nail polish, cosmetics may not be worn at school. 

 The only head wear that is acceptable is Sunsmart hats consistent with our Sunsmart policy.  They 

must be worn outside from September until the end of April.   Hats are not to be worn inside. 

 From May until the end of August, school beanies and scarves are permitted to be worn outside.  

 The Parents Club will accept good quality second hand uniforms, and will operate a second hand 

uniform store for parents. 

 The student Dress Code, including details of uniform items and places of purchase, will be 

published in the newsletter at the start of each year. 

 School Council requires the Principal be responsible for implementation of the Dress Code in a 

manner consistent with the Student Code of Conduct. 

 Parents seeking exemptions to the Dress Code due to religious beliefs, ethnic or cultural 

background, student disability, health condition or economic hardship must apply in writing to the 

principal. 

 

 

Evaluation: 

 This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three year review cycle and feedback will be 

sought from the School Community. 

 This policy was updated and endorsed by School Council on Wed 17th Feb 2016. 

 These policies will be implemented in accordance with our Student Engagement Policy. 
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Northerners Soccer 

 

It’s that time of year again to start thinking about our winter sports. I will again be 

trying to organise enrolling a couple of teams in the SJSA (Shepparton Junior Soccer 

Association). If you are interested in finding out more information please call or 

message myself 0419 150 460. I will be getting expression of interest forms out this 

week. 

 

Age groups this year include: 

Kinder (new Kinderroos program) 

Under 6 

Under 7 

Under 8 

Under 10 

Under 12 

If we don’t get enough numbers I can pass your name onto another club, so no one 

misses out. 

 

Season starts on Saturday after term 1 holidays. 

 

Thank you  

Julie Mawson  

0419 150 460 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 4 2018 / TERM 1 2019 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

18 

OSH 

Parents Club Mtg 

19 

OSH 

Chaplain 

20 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Science - SHS 

Prep Day Off 

 

21 

OSH 

Playgroup 

Chaplain 

 

22 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

 

25 

OSH 

 

 

26 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Aquamoves Day 

27 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Science - SHS 

Prep Day Off 

 

28 

OSH 

Red Balloon Day 

Chaplain 

1 

OSH 

Italian 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

 

 

4 

OSH 

 

 

5 

OSH 

Chaplain 

6 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Science - SHS 

Prep Day Off 

 

7 

OSH 

Playgroup 

Chaplain 

8 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

 

11 

OSH 

12 

OSH 

Chaplain 

13 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Science - SHS 

 

14 

OSH 

Chaplain 

15 

OSH 

Italian 

Assembly – 2.50 

Bullying Day 

 

 

18 

OSH 

19 

OSH 

Chaplain 

20 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Science - SHS 

21 

OSH 

Playgroup 

Chaplain 

22 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

17 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

OSH / Assembly 

Xmas Concert 

Reports Home 

18 

OSH 

Graduation Night 

Gr. 6 Lunch - 

TBC 

 

19 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

20 

OSH 

Lunch Orders 

Muck Up Day 

21 

OSH 

Shirt Signing 

LOTE 

Last Day of Term – 

2.25pm 

24 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

26 

 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    28 

 

28 

 

 

2019 

 

29 

Staff Return 

 

30 

Students Begin 

Grades F-6 

PE 

 

 

 

31 

OSH 

Science 

 

1 

OSH 

Italian 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

4 

OSH 

5 

OSH 

 

6 

Prep Day Off 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Science - SHS 

7 

OSH 

Science 

Chaplain 

 

8 

OSH 

Music 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

11 

OSH 

 

12 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Info. Night / BBQ 

Bravehearts Show 

13 

Prep Day Off 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Science – SHS 

School Council 1 

14 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Science 

 

15 

OSH 

Italian 

Assembly – 2.50 

 

 

 

DEC / JAN / FEB 

 

 

FEB / MARCH 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


